
                     Head Teacher’s Comments 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has been wonderful having the children back in school. They have all settled quickly back into the routines of school and are 
enjoying their new topics. I am especially proud of the new year 3's, who have really taken to life in KS2.  
 
School is looking great. Massive thanks to the teachers and TAs who have given up some of their summer holidays to do jobs 
around school and ensure it's ready for September.  
 
Have you noticed our lovely news fence and gate? Using money donated from Windermere Taverners and from various fund-
raising projects, we have been able to replace the fence on our playground. It really was on desperate need of being re-
placed.  
Our next project, which we hope to fundraise for is developing the land between school and church. We have been granted 
permission to utilise this land and create a forest school/ outside learning area. The hope is that the Parish and School can 
both enjoy and share the area.   
 
On Wednesday, KS2 each made an anonymous birthday card. Meaning each child will receive birthday wishes when it's their 
special day. What a very kind thing to do. 
EYFS & KS1 have been enjoying their new mud kitchen. It is great to see the children enjoying the outside area.  
 
Years 3,4,5 & 6 had a marvelous day at the Westmorland County show on Thursday. The rain did not stop our fun.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend, stay safe. 
 
Mrs Bone 
 
Lucy Bone 
Acting Head Teacher & KS2 Lead 
 

Friday Newsletter 

 

 

Wrap-around Care - all payments are due when booking please  

Breakfast Club* is open from 8.15am until 8.45am £2.50 per child, per session 

After-school Club* runs from 3.15pm until 5.15 pm at £5 per child, per session. 

*Please book a week in advance to allow staff planning.  If less notice is given we 

cannot guarantee availability. 

KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 12th September—Roald 

Dahl Literacy Day 

Thursday 22nd September—

Selection of Y5/Y6 pupils to visit 

Relics of St Bernadette Tour  

Monday 26th September—

Individual/sibling photographs—

1pm 

Tuesday 27th September—NO 

AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS due to staff 

training 

Monday 31st October—INSET 

DAY 

Friday 9th September 2022 

Reception 93.3% 

Year 1 91.4%   

Year 2 100% 

Year 3 100%  

Year 4 100% 

Year 5 100%    

Year 6 76.7% 

 

KS2 visit to the Westmorland County Show 

 

Why not come to our Toddler 

Group held every Thursday in 

term time at the Maryholme 

Centre from 9.30am—11.15am 


